

Tên:

Week: 33

Lớp: S4...

Ngữ pháp HW:

Ngày giao bài: Thứ ..., ngày .../....

Độc HW:

Ngày nộp bài: Thứ ..., ngày .../....



Reading Intensive

A. THEORY

I. EXTRA VOCABULARY

❖ KET part 2

No.	Words	Meanings	No.	Words	Meanings
1	offer (v)	cung cấp	3	open-air (adj)	ngoài trời
2	homestay (n)	nhà ở du lịch (ở cùng người dân địa phương)	4	cliff (n)	vách đá

❖ KET part 3

No.	Words	Meanings	No.	Words	Meanings
1	electricity (n)	điện	4	reduce (v)	giảm, làm giảm
2	galaxy (n)	thiên hà	5	impossible (adj)	không thể (xảy ra / làm được)
3	light pollution (n)	ô nhiễm ánh sáng	6	Milky Way (n)	dải Ngân Hà

*Note: n = noun: danh từ; v = verb: động từ; adj = adjective: tính từ.

II. METHOD: Skimming & scanning

- Đọc lướt (Skimming):

- + Đọc **tiêu đề, câu đầu và câu cuối** của mỗi đoạn.
- + Chú ý các **từ khóa chính** (danh từ, động từ, tính từ, trạng từ, từ để hỏi).
- + Xác định ý **chính** của đoạn/bài đọc.

- Đọc quét nhanh (Scanning):

- + Gạch chân **từ khóa trong câu hỏi** (ai, cái gì, ở đâu, khi nào...).
- + Lướt nhanh bài đọc, tìm **từ/cụm từ trùng hoặc gần giống** từ khóa.
- + Đọc kỹ **câu chứa từ khóa, đối chiếu với câu hỏi** để chọn đáp án.

B. CLASSWORK

I. KET PART 2

1. Pre-reading: Read the phrases from the text. Match them with the correct meanings (A–G).

- | | |
|--|--------------------------------------|
| (1) too warm to snow | A. outdoor sports |
| (2) surfing, kayaking and mountain biking | B. rarely cold |
| (3) not for people who enjoy beach holidays | C. not suitable for beach lovers |
| (4) lots of cafes, restaurants and clubs, which are open until long after midnight | D. not noisy |
| (5) The village is in the mountains | E. in the countryside, not in a city |
| (6) very quiet | F. many places to go at night |
| (7) there are 45 other villages in the area | G. near many other villages |

Your answer:

(1) -	(2) -	(3) -	(4) -	(5) -	(6) -	(7) -
-------------	-------------	-------------	-------------	-------------	-------------	-------------

2. For each question, choose the correct answer.

Homestay holidays

Nikos

Homestay holidays are becoming very popular, and people everywhere are offering their homes as hotels. My home is in a village in northwest Greece, but it is not for people who enjoy beach holidays. The village is in the mountains and there are 45 other villages in the area. If you are fit, you can walk from one village to the other. The mountain views are fantastic, and you cross old bridges and go past forests where bears live.

Rami

Our home is near the centre of Sydney, Australia's largest city. It is perfect for a homestay holiday. Sydney is a friendly place, with lots of cafes, restaurants and clubs, which are open until long after midnight and where people can enjoy themselves. However, it is noisy at night and there is a lot of traffic during the day. The best thing about Sydney is the weather. It is good all year; it rains in the winter, but it is too warm to snow.

Marcus

Our house is by the sea in the southwest of England, a 15-minute drive from the village of Porthcurno. It is a great place for a relaxing homestay holiday. There are lots of beaches and rivers, and it is very quiet. You can spend a lot of time reading and going for walks. There is a special open-air theatre nearby, on the side of the cliffs. As you watch a show, you can look out to sea. Our area is also great if you enjoy surfing, kayaking and mountain biking.

	Nikos	Rami	Marcus
1. Who says a place is good if you like outdoor sports?	A	B	C
2. Who says there are things to do at night time?	A	B	C
3. Who says a place is not for people who like beach holidays?	A	B	C
4. Who likes a place because it is rarely cold there?	A	B	C
5. Who doesn't have a home in the countryside?	A	B	C
6. Who says a place isn't noisy?	A	B	C
7. Who lives near a number of other villages?	A	B	C

II. KET PART 3

1. Pre-reading: Read the text. Which paragraph (1–4) has the information?

(0) What light pollution is → 2

(1) Why light pollution is bad for animals →

(2) Why light pollution is bad for people →

(3) What we can do about it →

(4) Why the lights were turned off →

2. For each question, choose the correct answer.

Light pollution: One city turns off its lights

On the evening of 26 September 2019, the streets of Geneva in Switzerland went dark. This usually happens when there is a problem with the electricity, but this time the lights were turned off to allow people to go outside and look at the stars. This is often impossible in a city because of light pollution.

Light pollution is when light from streetlamps or buildings makes the night less dark. There are many reasons why this is a problem. Animals sleep less because they think it is still daytime. Birds that fly to warmer countries in the autumn need to see the moon and stars to find their way, but light pollution makes this difficult. Insects and birds in cities often fly towards lights at night, crash into buildings and die.

Light pollution is also bad for us. It can stop us sleeping and give us headaches. Also, we don't see the same sky that people in the past did. This means we almost never see one of the greatest sights in the world: the millions of stars in our galaxy, the Milky Way. Hundreds of thousands of people have never seen it in their lives.

However, it is not difficult to do a few things to reduce light pollution: we can all turn lights off when we don't need them and we can cover our windows with curtains. If there is less light pollution, we will once again be able to enjoy the beauty of the night sky.

1 The lights were switched off in Geneva on 26 September

- A** because there was no electricity in the city.
- B** so that people could go out of their houses.
- C** to make it easier for people to see the stars.

2 Light pollution is a problem

- A** when the night is too dark.
- B** when it isn't light enough at night.
- C** when there is too much light at night.

3 Light pollution is bad for some birds because

- A** they get lost more easily.
- B** they never sleep.
- C** they can't see so they crash into buildings.

4 The writer of the article thinks that

- A** people today should learn more about the past.
- B** it is a pity that people today can't enjoy the night sky.
- C** a hundred thousand people have never seen the stars.

5 The writer says that

- A** there aren't many things we can do to stop light pollution.
- B** it is easy to do something to improve the situation.
- C** we can enjoy looking at the stars if we cover our windows.

C. HOMEWORK

GRAMMAR (16 questions)

I. Con học nghĩa, phát âm và chép từ ở mục A. THEORY I. EXTRA VOCABULARY (trang 1) một dòng vào vở.

II. Read the text and choose the best answer A, B or C.

Tomorrow morning, our class (1) on a nature trail and an adventure trip. We (2) look for wildlife and explore the woods. Leo is very excited, (3)? He wants to try (4) than the others to find interesting insects. In fact, I think he will run the (5) in the class to see them! However, Mia is feeling nervous because she is afraid of spiders and the dark. I listened to her problem and said, "Don't worry. You'll be fine and everything (6) OK".

- | | | | |
|----|----------------|-----------------|-------------|
| 1. | A. is going | B. go | C. going |
| 2. | A. is going to | B. are going to | C. going to |
| 3. | A. is he | B. doesn't he | C. isn't he |
| 4. | A. hard | B. harder | C. hardest |
| 5. | A. fastest | B. faster | C. fast |
| 6. | A. be | B. is being | C. will be |

III. Read the sentences and identify if the underlined part in the sentence is grammatically correct. If it is correct, write TRUE. If it is incorrect, write FALSE, and correct it.

0. We is going to organise an end-of-year celebration next Friday.

FALSE

are going to

1. Tomorrow, I am go on an adventure trip to the woods.

2. Would you like to bake a cake for the holiday challenge?

3. You're feeling very nervous about the zipwire, don't you?

4. We can see who can climb the most fastest in rock climbing!

5. Don't worry, you'll be fine and everything will be OK.

IV. Unscramble the words/phrases.

0. Would you like to make some promises?

some *make* *promises*

1. This cake is the old one.

than *more* *delicious*

2. This dress that one, so I am buying it tomorrow.

than *is* *cheaper*

3. I to save this page for later.

clicking *am* *the bookmark star*

4. We this Sunday.

visiting *are* *the zoo*

5. Mount Everest in the world.

the highest *mountain* *is*

CAMBRIDGE READING PRACTICE (5 questions)

Read the text again from CLASSWORK KET PART 3.

Write True or False for each statement. If the statement is False, explain why.

0. The lights in Geneva were turned off because of an electricity problem. *False*

→ The lights were turned off to allow people to look at the stars.

1. It is usually easy to see stars clearly in big cities.

→

2. Light pollution makes the night brighter than it should be.

→

3. Animals sleep more because of light pollution.

→

4. Birds can easily find their way when there is a lot of light pollution.

→

5. People can have problems sleeping because of light pollution.

→